

From: "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be>
Date: Friday 10 June 2016 17:32
To: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu>
Subject: RE: HOPE and EAHP cooperation on implementation of the Falsified Medicines Directive

Dear Mr Price,
 
As I mentioned to you the Falsified Medicines Directive was on the agenda of our Board. I was then able to present to Governors your message and document. I must say that the Board was very surprised by the initiative of EAHP of a complaint to the European Ombudsman.
 
A clear message came up from the Board that HOPE should not want in any way to be associated with this initiative.
 
As far as collaboration between the two organisations is concerned, the method you propose in your message does not correspond to the rules of organisation in HOPE. We would favour instead communication in writing about the difficulties experienced at national level as well as on concrete and precise issues at European level.
 
Best regards
 
Pascal Garel
Chief executive
 
HOPE European Hospital and Healthcare Federation Avenue Marnix, 30 BE - 1000 Bruxelles tel: + 32 2 742 13 22 fax: + 32 2 742 13 25
www.hope.be
 
From: "sg@hope.be" <sg@hope.be> Date: Thursday 2 June 2016 18:24 To: Richard Price <richard.price@eahp.eu> Cc: Joan Peppard <president@eahp.eu>, Andras Sule <eahp@singularity.hu>, robert moss <robert.j.moss@gmail.com>, "thomas.langebner@bhs.at" <thomas.langebner@bhs.at>, "Nikolaus.Koller@buko-kh.at" <Nikolaus.Koller@buko-kh.at> Subject: RE: HOPE and EAHP cooperation on implementation of the Falsified Medicines Directive
 
Dear Mr Price,
 
Thanks a lot for this message and document that somehow clarifies your telephone call. By the way, I do not see why you write “I understand you believe this to be too late”. This must be due to a communication problem, as I was in no position in such a short conversation to take such a statement without having any elements in hand.
 
The Falsified Medicines Directive is on the agenda of our next Board, as it has been on the agenda of HOPE well before 2011. The EMVO presented itself to Governors during the meeting last November. The aim is now during our next Board to check whether and how HOPE members are integrating the national verification organisations and lobbying at national level for the interest of hospitals.
 
Our President will certainly inform Governors of this important news that EAPH is putting a complaint to the European Ombudsman and in parallel is looking for a constructive and deliberative dialogue with HOPE.
 
Best regards
 
Pascal Garel
Chief executive
HOPE European Hospital and Healthcare Federation Avenue Marnix, 30 BE - 1000 Bruxelles tel: + 32 2 742 13 22 fax: + 32 2 742 13 25
www.hope.be
 
From: Richard Price [mailto:richard.price@eahp.eu]  Sent: woensdag 1 juni 2016 15:42 To: sg@hope.be Cc: president; Andras Sule; Rob Moss; thomas.langebner@bhs.at; Nikolaus.Koller@buko-kh.at Subject: HOPE and EAHP cooperation on implementation of the Falsified Medicines Directive
 
Dear Pascal,
 
Thank you for taking my call this morning about HOPE and EAHP cooperation on the implementation of the Falsified Medicines Directive (FMD). I wished to follow up in writing.
 
It must be regretted that our organisations have not so far achieved a greater level of cooperation on the topic of implementation of the Falsified Medicines Directive. With the date for putting in place the verification scan requirements in hospitals now set in EU law, the need to establish a means of communicating the hospital sector’s needs and viewpoints to both European and national system organisations continues to be pressing:
· Issues such as aggregate barcoding to reduce hospital staff burden remain in some play with the possibility for such needs to be demanded and catered for at the national level (e.g. through national user specifications)
· Data protection concerns continue to emerge, with the ownership of hospital produced data in some uncertainty whilst no hospital representative participates in the European Medicines Verification Organisation (EMVO);
· Further uses of the verification systems, especially the data it produces, are, we understand, a source of continual debate within EMVO, especially in view of the permissions the Delegated Regulation gives to national competent authorities to access data; and,
· The processes for user testing and piloting in hospitals, and the lessons learnt from these, also remain unclear whilst the hospital sector is absent from EMVO.
 
We are aware your Board of Governors is meeting later this month. We are also aware that some discussion is taking place in Austria between our national members in that country about cooperation. Nikolaus Koller and Thomas Langebner in cc to this email.
 
In view of all of the above, we request that HOPE-EAHP cooperation on FMD implementation be raised as an agenda item at your upcoming Board of Governors Meeting.
 
As an early suggestion for cooperation, we ask that the HOPE Board of Governors consider supporting the attached EAHP complaint to the European Ombudsman about the process with which the Delegated Regulation was developed. I understand you believe this to be too late, however for EAHP, the points of principle (inadequate consultation, lack of transparency, and defective impact assessment) remain important to assert on record. The hospital sector should not be treated in this manner by EU lawmakers again.
 
Beyond this, we request a constructive and deliberative dialogue commence between our organisations about such issues as:
 
How the hospital sector presents itself in a coordinated and effective manner to the European Medicines Verification Organisation
How partnership between our members at national level can be facilitated over the coming years of country level implementation activity
 
Also in cc to this email are Robert Moss and Andras Sule, lead representatives on the EAHP Board of Directors for the FMD topic. A suggestion for progressing points a) and b) above is to convene a meeting between Rob, Andras and two HOPE Board of Governors willing to liaise with EAHP on this issue.
 
I would be grateful for your consideration of this request. 
 
EAHP earnestly desires to link up with colleagues on HOPE on FMD issues, and trust that a way can be found.
 
Kind regards,
 
Richard Price
 
 
 
____________________________
 
Richard Price
Policy and Advocacy Officer
European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP)
Rue Abbé Cuypers, 3 B - 1040 Brussels, Belgium Tel:  +32 (0) 2/741.68.35 | Fax: +32 (0) 2/734.79.10
e-mail: richard.price@eahp.eu  www.eahp.eu
EU Transparency Register ID Number: 82950919755-02
Attend the 22nd EAHP Congress – Cannes, France - 22–24 March 2017
Congress focus:  "Hospital pharmacists – catalysts for change"
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This email and any attachments may contain confidential or privileged information and is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify us by email or telephone and delete the original email and attachments without using, disseminating or reproducing its contents to anyone other than the intended recipient. EAHP shall not be liable for the incorrect or incomplete transmission of this email or any attachments, nor for unauthorized use by its employees.

 
 
 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack] 
image1.png




image2.png




image3.png
B




image4.png





From:“sg@hape " sg@hape e
Dat: ey 10 une 016 1732

chard Price <rchad riceBeshp >
‘Subject R HOPE and EAWP cooperaion n mplemeniatin of he
Flfid MediciesDrectve

51 menvioned o you the Flifed Mediines Direcivewas o he
s5enda of our Bord. was thn 3l o present o Governrs your

messago anddocument | must sa that the Bard wa verysurprised
oy the nistive of AHP of 3 complint o th European Ombudsman.

A cler message ame p from the Bord that HOPE should notwant
Inanyway o be ssocted with s iative,

s ar s coaboration betwee th twoorganisatons s concerned,
the method you propee n your messagedossno corespond o the
ulsof rgaiston 1 HOPE We would favour nstesd
communictonin writng shout e dificiies experienced at
aionl et 3 wall 301 concret and pecie oues 3t European
el

st regrds

prscal el
Chictecute

HOPE European Hospialand Heslthare Fedraton Avenue
Marmix, 30 BE - 1000 Brsells el + 322 742 132 fa: + 322




